Aeep River Board of Fire Commigsioners

57 Union Streer o Deep River, CT 06417

April 5, 2022

The April 4, 2022 meeting began at 7:07 with Budney, Lee, Berardis, Kerop, Clark, and
David in attendance.

Minutes of the March7, 2022 were accepted as written. Moved by Lee, 2™ Berardis.
Unan.

Financial Statements were not available,

Chief said the new truck chassis had arrived a few weeks ago. He presented a picture of
it. An inspection will be done this coming weekend and the company will be seeking
payment upon acceptance.

The Lime Sale in this weekend.

It had been a busy month with budget and meetings with both the Board of Selectmen
and Finance concerning the tanker. Berardis will check to see if this has been put on
the agenda for 4/11/22.

Lee also thanked the Commission on their support through these processes.

Deputy spoke of one of the Selectman’s concern on a water hole near his property, and
this source may be reconsidered.

Under Engineer’s report, Chief said the boat is getting radios and other repairs. Should
be at Brewer’s in about a week.

Fire Marshal reports 12 calls last month. Activity report was discussed.

Chairman said there was no word on the roof. There was also some confusion on how the
money DRFD would be contributing to a new vehicle, and clarity was needed before
bringing this to the public.

Under Old Business, Kerop reached out Christine Palm about grants, but had not heard
from her. However, the Chief did get an email from her, and briefed shared what he had
learned. He said Ms, Palm will let him know what happens.

And the Commission has had no word on the ARPA funding yet.

There was no Other Business.

This meeting adjourned at 7:30. Moved by Berardis, 28 Tee. Unan.







